
A word from Mrs Mitchell

Hello everyone

We will be saying goodbye to our wonderful Mrs Smith this term.
Mrs Smith has been part of the Leavening family for over 20 years
and has worked across the whole school in her time here. 
Mrs Smith has made such a difference to the lives and education
of hundreds of children from our community over the years and it
is the end of an extraordinary era for her. 

We wish Mrs Smith all the very best and on behalf of all of the
school family, I would like to say a great thank you for her
commitment and loyalty to Leavening over the years. 

We will also be saying farewell to Mrs D'Arcy in Oak Trees class.
Mrs D'Arcy has worked across school during the last 2 years and
most recently has been supporting in Oak Trees class a day and a
half each week. 

We will miss her warmth and passion for children's learning and
also wish her well on her future ventures.

 My best wishes
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DECEMBER
Fri 9th 

Peter Pan theatre trip 
(whole school including Nursery)

Remember packup & uniform!
Tues 13th

Christmas Movie Afternoon
£4 per child via ParentPay.

Thurs 15th 
Christmas lunch (all classes)

Christmas parties in the
afternoon 

(Conkers & Oak Trees only)
Boys to bring savoury items

Girls to bring sweet items
(Please bring these in 

on the day itself. Thanks).
Note- It will be Christmas

clothing/ non uniform.



Fri 15th 
Christmas party for Acorns 

(see same info above re food)



JANUARY 2023
Mon 2nd

Bank holiday
Tues 3rd 

Training day
Weds 4th 

School term begins



FEBRUARY 2023
Fri 10th Feb 

Young Voices Concert
(Oak Trees class only)

Note the new rearranged date





IMPORTANT NOTICES:
Children are NOT to bring any
toys from home into school.

Our school attendance last week was:                                                       
 84.8% vs National attendance last week of 92.1%  

Attendance this week so far: 84.2% 
Attendance this term so far:  91.8% 

Punctuality
School starts promptly at 8.45am: 

All children should be in school for this time. 
You will now be required to sign your child in as LATE in the office if

they arrive after this time. Nursery opens at 8.55am



School Attendance

        This was below the national average. 

Together We Can

DIARY DATES

S i a n  M i t c h e l l



Conkers enjoyed their talk with the
Humanist during Inter Faith Week.






Recent highlights from across school...

Christmas Craft Afternoon

Children have also been enjoying our new fishing
game in Conkers where they have to match the

lower-case letter with the capital letter and then
write it in flour, sand, paint or chalk.




It was lovely to have parents involved in craft making with their child. Oak Trees made origami and
decoupage Christmas tree decorations  to sell at the Christmas Fair last week. They also made some

beautiful Christmas trees made out of wool. 



I’m sure we all agree that the children did an absolutely amazing job of bringing our Nativity show ‘Bethlehem Bake-
off’ to life last Friday. We are incredibly proud of them and we are sure that you are too. It certainly was a special live
edition of the popular television programme! As you’re aware, the show was filled with surprise contestants: some
shepherds from the local fields, a choir of angels from the heavens, and three wise-looking chaps who arrived on

camels. As the competition progressed, we learnt what brought them all to Bethlehem: a very special baby was to be
born in a nearby stable, and they were all there for a slice of the action! 

I’m sure you’ll all agree that everyone from the Music Manager, the Stage Managers, and the Production Crew all
helped to make the show run smoothly, and that the catchy and creative scenery really helped to bring the show to

life too! The singing was magical too; the children sang their hearts out! Bethlehem Bake-Off certainly had all the
ingredients for a truly egg-cellent nativity! We thank you very much for your support with the show, from providing

fabulous costumes to cheering them on. Thank you.

The Christmas Fair raised a fantastic £281.20 for Friends of
Leavening School.  A HUGE thank you to everyone who supported this
event. A big shout-out especially goes out to Emma Isaacs and Nicola

McEvinney for their help on the day as well as Neil Clark and Miss Cooke
for their amazing efforts with the programmes. Please note, we do

have a few programmes and Christmas craft/decorations left that
children made. Any donations towards these are most welcome.

 Do please come and have a look in the office! Thanks for your support. 



Charlie and The Chocolate Factory: Oak Trees Theatre Trip

Bethlehem Bake-off Show & Christmas Fair

Oak Trees children had an absolutely fantastic time at Leeds Playhouse watching 'Charlie and The
Chocolate Factory-The Musical' last week. They loved the acting, amazing special effects and the

wonderful music, singing and dancing. It was fabulous!



Information to schools from Public Health England. To confirm, we have had 1 case of medically
confirmed Scarlet Fever  as of Tuesday 6th December 2022. 

Infection control advice In schools and nurseries infections can be spread through close contact between
children and staff and through shared contact with physical surfaces such as table tops, toys, taps, and handles
[16]. As recommended in the current ‘Guidance on Infection Control in Schools and other Child Care Settings’

[17], staff and parents should be reminded that children and adults with scarlet fever should not return to
nursery or school until at least 24 hours after starting treatment with an appropriate antibiotic. Hand washing
remains the most important step in preventing such infections. Good hand hygiene should be enforced for all

pupils and staff and a programme should be put into place that encourages children to wash their hands at the
start of the school day, after using the toilet, after play, before and after eating, and at the end of the school

day. It is important that hands are washed correctly (see Resources for link to hand hygiene resources for
schools). Liquid soap via a soap dispenser should be made available and there should be a plentiful supply of
paper towels. Public health management of scarlet fever in schools, nurseries and other childcare settings 10
Children and adults should be encouraged to cover their mouth and nose with a tissue when they cough and

sneeze and to wash hands after sneezing and after using or disposing of tissues. Spitting should be
discouraged. Breaching the skin barrier provides a portal of entry for the organism, therefore children and staff

should be reminded that all scrapes or wounds, especially bites, should be thoroughly cleaned and covered.

A few reminders, requests and other information...
Our Children In Need Recent Fundraiser raised £68! Well done everyone and thanks for supporting!



Can we make a plea for any old utensils such as:

wooden spoons, ladles, rolling pins, metal cutlery, 4 (ideally matching) china cups, 4 saucers, 4 plates that you no
longer need? We’re trying to remove plastic equipment from our EYFS home corner, and move towards more natural

resources, as it teaches and encourages children to look after things carefully. Thank you in anticipation.



Tues 13th Christmas Movie Afternoon £4 per child via ParentPay.  Please let the office know which film your child
would like to watch (this also provides consent). The options are: Nativity (U) or the Grinch that stole Christmas (PG).

Thurs 15th  Christmas parties (Conkers & Oak Trees classes) Thurs 15th (Acorns party - Fri 16th)
Boys to bring savoury items  Girls to bring sweet items.



Children may children can bring Christmas cards into school and post them in the Christmas post box. 

We will distribute them to the children each day. They will need the name and class of the child on the envelope.

"The Governors would like to wish everyone a very Happy Christmas. 



We are really pleased with the atmosphere in school and the improvements to the curriculum.
Improvements are always welcome and we won't rest in our efforts to get the best we can for the

children.



WE look forward to next year knowing the staff are passionate about the children and our school.



Although times are not easy the quality of our school is clear .
Governors are inspired by the enthusiasm shown by the school community, as well as by the staff and

pupils.



We are particularly grateful to head teacher, Mrs Mitchell, who has led us through difficult times with
great commitment, passion and professionalism"



Merry Christmas 

James Robinson (Chair of Governors)






